## de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment

From:

Sent:

Tuesday, October 5, 2021 10:22 AM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Fwd: Send to kur board of supervisors in the next 10mins!!!!

Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Tuesday, October 5, 2021

The Honorable Board of Supervisors County of Santa Barbara Board Hearing Room, Fourth Floor 105 E. Anapamu Street Santa Barbara, CA 9310\_

Re: Enforcement of Federal and State Covid-19 Vaccine "Mandates" or "Guidance

## **Dear Supervisors:**

My name is Nancy Rodriguez, and I am a resident of Santa Barbara County in the City of Santa Maria, where I have lived for the past 30 years. I am very concerned about what actions our County Supervisors intend to take to prevent the hundreds of layoffs, firings and suspensions without pay of our beloved front line doctors, nurses and other health care workers, fire prevention and safety personnel, and law enforcement officers; our children's teachers, coaches and day care workers; and the vital workers of our private community businesses; all of whom have exercised their right under the Constitutions of the State of California and United States of America, as well as statutory law, to exercise control over their own bodily integrity, religious freedoms, and forego an experimental injection meant for the prevention of contracting and/or spreading Sars-CoV2, the virus that purportedly causes COVID-19. The professional contributions of each and every one of these individuals are absolutely vital to the harmony, success, safety, and the very health of our local community. Without all of our able-bodied citizens, both vaccinated and unvaccinated, working together, our community cannot thrive.

Roughly fifty percent of Santa Barbara County's total population remain unvaccinated. Assuming that a vast majority of adults among those unvaccinated are able-bodied and ready to work, how do you all propose that we possibly fill all of those vacant positions with qualified workers? All of these layoffs, firings and suspensions are going to create a vacuum – an enormous gap in vital services – that will have a debilitating effect on all of us and may

render us incapable of ensuring the health and welfare of our most vulnerable in the community.

I do assume that you, respected Supervisors, taken into account the detrimental effect that all of these layoffs, firings and suspensions will have on our local economy?

If you have not already anticipated or predicted how many of those freshly unemployed masses will end up having to resort to public resources - financial assistance, such as food stamps, CalWorks, housing, and more, I respectfully ask that you do so?

Have you considered the impact on our already burgeoning homeless community and how many of these newly unemployed citizens will end up without places to live due to nonpayment of rent or of their mortgages?

Have you all given much thought to how your newly unemployed constituents' lack of disposable income as well as our soaring unemployment rates will gut the heart of our normally industrious small businesses?

And all these questions surround one thing. Will the district supervisors force amongst it's people the vaccine mandates that are unlawfully being placed on our hard working community members?

Is it or will it be worth it to oppose such policies onto the already financially suffering people just In the name of "community safety."

How much more do you all really believe that our business owners can endure, after being repeatedly shut down, restricted, and then having to suffer such a reduction in force that they can't possible survive? What are you doing to prevent the financial ruination of all of our beloved people and the shuttering of our businesses? I know you all hold such a burden. And I respect the good that you have put into our community. But I ask are you concerned for each person our community or will you only push for what the state "tells you to do"? Why don't I hear you talking about this? Why isn't this an item on your agenda?

## WHY?

Since I haven't heard anything from any of you about what you propose to do about the dire situation looming over the heads of our soon-to-be unemployed citizens, I do wonder if you, my Board of Supervisors, collectively believe that this is true. Are you aware that the many of us, who DO NOT believe this, have suffered immensely, both mentally and physically, over the course of the past year and a half due to the isolation, lockdown, masking, quarantines and other completely nonsensical acts of healthcare theater that have done ABSOLUTELY NOTHING to protect the health or wellbeing of our public from the ongoing pandemic?

Do you have any idea how traumatizing it is to watch our friends and family members inject this vaccination into themselves because of fear for being judge, bullied by their peers and

supervisors, without taking the time to research before making a decision or not being given the full unbiased info on the risks and cons by taking it?

There are many reasons why someone would choose against taking a COVID shot. I will list a few of them for you if you have not been given the full information:

- 1. All of the COVID shots carry the risk of death. Are you really going to allow our unvaccinated citizens to be fired and then risk that the workers who remain may die from the shot? Thousands of people have already died as a direct result of taking a COVID shot. From the period beginning December of 2020, through August 31, 2021, 13,811 life-threatening events associated with a COVID vaccination have been reported to the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System (VAERS). Of those events, the VAERS database as of August 31, 2021, shows 13,068 actual deaths. The total number of deaths associated with the COVID-19 vaccines is greater than the number of deaths associated with all other vaccines combined since the year 1990!
- 2. Thousands of people who have been "immunized" with Covid-19 shots have developed blood clots, myocarditis, Guillain-Barre Syndrome, Bell's Palsy, and multiple sclerosis flares, within very close proximity in time to receiving the shots, indicating that the vaccine promotes autoimmune reactions against healthy tissue. What is your degree of acceptance that our vaccinated workers may become permanently severely injured or disabled because you sat idly by while our local government agencies and local businesses required them to vaccinate or lose their livelihoods? These people, if so injured, will be severely ill FOREVER.
- 3. The shots could also lead to Parkinson's Lewy Body Dementia, premature Alzheimer's or various other neurodegenerative diseases, injury of the blood-brain barrier, and then the brain itself! (Spartacus letter citation) Risking a brain injury to keep jobs is okay now?
- 4. Covid-19 vaccines designed to elicit neutralizing antibodies may sensitise vaccine recipients to more severe disease than if they were not vaccinated! In layman's' terms, this means that the vaccine doesn't actually protect against COVID and that a vaccinated person could actually become more severely ill if they contract COVID than an unvaccinated person. If our workers are more likely to suffer more severe disease after vaccination than before vaccination, what is the point, exactly of mandating it? Why then would you fire workers that are less likely to suffer more severe illness than their vaccinated counterparts?
- 5. Vaccinated people are still becoming infected with COVID. In spite of what you have heard from the media, there are more vaccinated people being treated for COVID in hospitals than there are unvaccinated people.
- 6. Even after getting a COVID shot, one can spread COVID because the vaccinated are "perfect carriers of the virus." Have you considered that all of our vaccinated workers are capable of infecting each other?

- 7. All of the COVID-19 vaccines currently in use have undergone minimal testing, with highly accelerated clinical trials. (Spartacus) Basically, we have NO IDEA how these shots will affect our workers in the future.
- 8. The authorities have denied the usefulness of natural immunity against COVID-19, which confers the most superior protection against the virus, as compared to any of the three vaccines currently available to us.
- 9. The vast majority of COVID-19 cases are mild and do not cause significant disease.
- 10. There are alternatives to the vaccines for prevention and early treatment of COVID. India, for example, went against the instructions of the W.H.O. and mandated the prophylactic usage of Ivermectin. They have almost completely eradicated COVID-19.
- 11. Some or all of the shots available have been developed using cell lines from aborted fetuses. I, for one, find this to be absolutely unconscionable, and it goes against what I believe to be morally acceptable. I believe that it is against God. It's perfectly acceptable now to offend every religious person who is against this type of vaccine and to violate their First Amendment right to freely exercise their religion so long as they want a job? Are we still in AMERICA?

Why would you, as a local governmental body representing the residents of the County of Santa Barbara, want to work in lockstep with State officials when clearly you must know, as we citizens do, what a danger the vaccinations pose to us and our beloved family members, health care providers, teachers, and friends? Surely, you all understand that, where there are significant health risks to taking an experimental course of medical treatment, there must be choice. Surely you are aware that under both the federal and state Constitutions, and statutory law (citations), our citizens are protected against forced experimental medical treatment and must be afforded the right to informed consent and the right to refuse the treatment. Obviously, the right to informed consent and the option to refuse are meaningless when refusal means the loss of one's livelihood, and acceptance means the risk of severe injury or death!!!

Dear Honorable Supervisors, I firmly believe that, were you to PUSH BACK AND REFUSE to enforce these so-called "mandates" issued by non-elected government officials foisting the illegal policies of our Governor and the President of the United States of America upon us all, that you would be protected under these same laws.

## And we the people will support you!

On the other hand, if you, as our most proximate local governing body, sit idly by and allow these egregious violations of the Constitutional rights of our citizens, and the result is that our citizens become injured or die, what will you say then? Will you say it was all beyond your control? Will you say that you were just following orders or that you were just doing your jobs?

I implore you to stand up. Protect our citizens and their jobs. Please speak and speak loudly. Let these governmental bodies know that We The People will not comply and that you will not allow this harm to be perpetrated upon us. You must fight for us before it is too late.

Thank you,

Nancy